
 

Hello SWE-MN,  

 

Did you know we have 502 active members? We have 

grown from last year and have many renewing as well 

as new members. How awesome! I am glad that you 

choose to dedicate some of your energy to join us or 

support us in our many section activities.  

 

The last month has been action packed as usual across the section. We helped celebrate E-

Week  February 21 -27, 2016 in big ways. We bookended the week with our signature Outreach 

event Spark! Slime! Speed! at the Science Museum of Minnesota and hosted a station at TechFest 

at The Works Museum. Both events kept our volunteers busy and kids with plenty of creations to 

take home. I was pleased to meet so many of our volunteers at these events, thanks again for 

participating :)  

 

For a new twist on E-Week, MFESTS hosted a society networking event at Boston Scientific. SWE -

MN represented with a table display, brushbots activity, and a photobooth. Did you see the 

surge of activity on our Facebook page? Our Social Media Chair Kristen Wegner really knows 

how to get those engineers to participate! This event provided excellent cross -society network-

ing, and several new connections for further events. Major kudos goes out to Holly Kimball and 

the MFESTS organizing team for bringing us all together in a new and meaningful way. Finishing 

out E-Week with MFESTS, I was also honored to represent SWE -MN at the MFESTS banquet on 

February 27 th at St. Thomas Minnesota School of Law. The banquet was a great celebration of 

engineering and coming together of the member societies.  

 

In other news, we have recently wrapped up our largest Professional Development event of the 

year, Spring Seminar on March 12 th, 2016 at 3M. So motivating, and in one neat little local pack-

age. If you are new to our PD programming, this event is a gem. I really enjoyed getting to know 

new members and potential members throughout the day, be sure to check out the recap later 

in the newsletter!  

 

Save the date, the SWE Scholarship & Awards Banquet is scheduled for May 26, 2016 at TPC Twin 

Cities! We will be awarding nearly $20,000 in scholarship this year, which our Scholarship Com-

mittee is diligently reviewing. Wow, I am truly honored to be part of a group making such an 

impact to supporting future engineers! The banquet is also our opportunity to reflect on our sec-

tions accomplishments throughout the year. I look forward to spending the evening recognizing 

the great work of so many remarkable women, and celebrating the years results!  

 

Hoping to see you at one or many of our upcoming events soon!  

 

All the best,  

Rachel Borchers 

president@swe -mn.org  

Presidentõs Letter 

Special points of  

Interest  

 
The winter planning meet-

ing went very well, hereõs to 

a great 2nd half of the year! 

A big thank you to SEH for 

hosting. 
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VP Spotlight 
 

Wow, what an awesome and busy section we have! E -week was busy 

with some outreach, some networking and some professional develop-

ment---how many events did you get to this year?  My week started at 

the science museum at Sparks, Slime, Speed where there were 5 activi-

ties to teach a great variety of basic principles from potential and kinet-

ic energy to surface area/displacement to float a boat. Tuesday we had 

fun networking with all the groups in MFESTS, where our brush bots 

and photo booth were quite the draw.  

           Lynn Davenport, Vice President  

Our Facebook page has some fun photos on it from that event (https://www.facebook.com/

swe.mn/)!  On Friday 20+ SWE -MN attendees headed south to Platteville Wisconsin to join 

~700 others at the SWE Region H conference.  Our region conference has a lot in common 

with the Society conference in terms of quality speakers (awesome woman CEO in the power 

industry as morning keynote!), excellent sessions and opportunity to meets great new folks ---

itõs just a smaller scale (800 instead of 8000!).  

 

My favorite session was Men as Diversity Partners. It is a topic I have seen a number of times 

before, but this panel was unique as it included the president of a small business, a SWE Rod-

ney D Chipp award winner from John Deere and the UW Platteville Chancellor. A new twist to 

this panel was that multiple members of the panel were from other òdiversityó subgroups and 

could share interesting perspectives from their own experiences. My favorite take -away from 

the session was around hiring ---- when hiring to back fill a position, it is easier to try to find 

another òBobó to replace òBobó but a great manager will evaluate where there is potential to 

grow that position for future needs and not just the needs of the past or today. The role should 

be filled by someone who can do what the role SHOULD be, not what it IS today.  

 

If E-week passed you by, SWE -MN has a few more Outreach opportunities as well as our end 

of year Awards banquet to look forward to. Volunteer spot is open for some events now!  
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Section Representative Update 

 
The conference was held at The University of Wisconsin -Platteville  

on February 26th through February 28th, 2016.  

W E L L  A T T E N D E DñN E V E R  D I S A P O I N T S 

The 2016 SWE Region H Conference was, as promised, a great opportunity to learn and have fun for both students 

and professionals alike. During the conference, attendees interacted with regional leaders in engineering and had 

the opportunity to network with corporate sponsors as well as fellow SWE members.  

The breakout sessions and speakers were high caliber and sessions were well attended. 

Specifically, Professionals were brought together in their own session entitled: Executive Presence ð Do you have IT?  

In this session, attendees learned that it is not what you know or who you know-it's your Executive Presence that mat-

ters the most. Executive presence is more than physical appearance. It is demonstrating confidence in all situations. 

Public speaking (especially impromptu) can be a heart -pounding, sweat-inducing experience. This session showed 

us how to stay cool and calm under pressure, turning a common nightmare into an opportunity.  

SWE-MN REGION AWARDS  

Along with networking and awesome speakers, SWE-MN received several awards. Among the Region level awards 

were: Membership Net Growth, Membership Growth, Continuous Improvement, and Professional Development. In 

addition to our section awards awarded by Region H, our very own Lynn Davenport (FY16 Vice-President) was rec-

ognized as the 2015 Professional Emerging Leader! Congratulations and thank you to all of you that have been in-

volved and contributed this past year.  

Next year the Region H Conference, will be held at the University of Michigan, March 10 -12th 2017.   

Your Section Representatives (Lauren Kelly, Kim Miller, Melissa Stiegler, Tricia Walker)  
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Spring Seminar Recap 
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This yearõs SWE-MN Professional Development Seminar was hosted on March 12 th, 2016 at the 3M Campus in 

Maplewood, MN. We had around 75 motivated and passionate engineers join us for a day of networking and 

development. The day started off with an inspiring presentation by our Keynote presenter, 3Mõs Director of 

International Supply Chain, Laura Lyons.  Our at-

tendees then broke out into four different tracks 

based on their career level: Collegiate, Young 

Engineer (0 -5 yrs), Emerging Engineer (5 -0 yrs) 

and Distinguished Engineer (10+ yrs). Attendees 

in the Collegiate Track enjoyed presentations like 

Conflict Resolution, put on by our SWE LCC 

Coach, Kim Miller, or learn about what an average 

day as an engineer is like, from a panel of enthusi-

astic 3M engineers.  

 

Young Engineers experienced sessions such as Assumption Storming, 

presented by SWE -MNõs Lynn Davenport and Claire Ferraro, or how to 

master their finances, as advised by two wonderful advisors from Princi-

pal Financial Group. Emerging Engineers learned about Work -Life Inte-

gration for Dual Career Couples from a panel of inspiring SWE -MN la-

dies, and how to manage different generations in the work place. Final-

ly, Distinguished Engineers were inspired by Valsparõs CTO, Cynthia 

Arnold, in learning how to lead an Innovative Organization, as well as 

energized about STEM Advocacy by SHPEõs President, Hernan Mercado

-Corujo.  

 

The day ended with fun brainteaser givea-

ways, as well as a goody bag from 3M full of tape, glue, scissors and many other 

things to inspire the creative engineering minds in 

attendance.  

  

We would like to thank everyone who supported us 

throughout the planning process of this yearõs 

Spring Seminar. We could not have done it without 

the amazing speakers who donated their time to inspire MNõs engineers, the SWE

-MN volunteers who came early and stayed late, as well as 3M and all their amaz-

ing support team for sponsoring and volunteering to make this such a successful 

event. Thank you to everyone who attended, we hope that you were inspired and 

motivated just as much as we were!  



 

FY17 SWE-MN ELECTION SLATE 
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We are pleased to announce the election slate for FY17!  

Ballots will be sent to all SWE -MN members email boxes on April 1st.  

Voting is open until April 24th.  

Details on all positions on the Executive Council, elected and non -elected, can be found on the 

SWE-MN website. Please contact Tricia Walker at  

patriciawalker77@gmail.com with questions or to petition for candidacy.  

¢ƘŜ !/ ŀǎǎƛǎǘǎ ǘƘŜ 9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ό9/ύ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ŀƴŘ ƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴŀƭ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǝƻƴΦ  
¢ƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿŜ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŎǊŜŀǝƴƎ ŀ ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ǇƭŀƴΣ ǎƛǩƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ 
ǘŀǎƪ ŦƻǊŎŜΣ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǿŜōƛƴŀǊ ƻƴ {²9 ōǊŀƴŘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ƪƛŎƪŜŘ ƻũ ŀ ƳŜƴǘƻǊƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǘƘŜ 9/Φ  bŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƴǘƻǊƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎƛǎǝƴƎ ƛƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƳƻƻǘƘ ǘǊŀƴǎƛπ
ǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ 9/ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ !/ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ƻƴ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƛƴ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊπ
ǎƘƛǇ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎΣ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ ƻƴ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǇƛǇŜƭƛƴŜΣ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀǎǎƛƎƴƳŜƴǘǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {²9-ab 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻǊ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΦ   

 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǎƛǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ !/ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ мл ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ {²9 ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ όр ǿƛǘƘ {²9-
abύΣ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎ {²9 ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ όŀǘ ǎŜŎǝƻƴΣ ǊŜƎƛƻƴΣ ƻǊ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ ƭŜǾŜƭǎύ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀƳΣ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΣ ƻǊ 
ƭƛƴŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ƻƴŜ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜǊΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎŀƭƭȅΦ  LŦ 
ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ !/ /ƘŀƛǊΣ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴ tŜŘŜǊǎŜƴΣ ōȅ aŀǊŎƘ ом ǘƻ ōŜ 
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ C¸мт ŀƴŘ C¸му όǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘύΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
{²9-ab !/ ƻǊ ƎŜǘ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ Ŭƭƭ ƻǳǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴΣ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴΦǇŜŘŜǊǎŜƴϪǎǿŜΦƻǊƎΦ  

SWE-MN FY17 ELECTED OFFICER CANDIDATES   

Presidential Candidate  

Lynn Davenport  

Vice Presidential Candidate  

Kim Miller  

Candidate for Treasurer  

Lauren Kelly  

Candidate for Secretary  

Kristen Wagner  

Section Representative Candidates  

Nicole Bartelt 

Melissa Stiegler 

Erin Syverson 

Charlene Willenbring 

SWE-MN Advisory Council (AC) is looking for new advisors!   

mailto:Allison.pedersen@swe.org


 

Outreach Recap 
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Spark, Slime, Speed -2/21/2016  

 

Itõs a bird. Itõs a plane. No itõs our SUPERHERO ENGINEER VOLUNTEERS making the Spark, Slime, 

Speed event another FANTASTIC kick off to Engineers Week.  Our 5 experiments were Bushbots, 

Slime, Spool Racers, Bath Fizzies and Don't Sink the Boat.  Roughly 45 SWE professional and colle-

giate volunteers engaged 600 guests during this 4 hour event!  A SUPER THANK YOU to our sponsors 

at General Dynamics and the Science Museum of Minnesota for making this event possible!  



 

Outreach Recap 
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Hudson STEM day 2/9/2016  

Hudson Middle School hosted its 4th annual Women in S.T.E.M.+ (Science, Technology, Engineering,  

Math, plus Applied Arts). This event was dedicated to celebrating women in S.T.E.M. + careers and  

empowering young women to explore their interests.  Thanks to Holly Maudsley and Nicole Bartelt for  

representing SWE -MN at this event!  

 

Tech Fest ð 2/27/2016  

To close out Engineers week roughly 1000 people attended Tech Fest at the Works Museum, where 

SWE-MN volunteers performed experiments, Slime and Spool Racers.  This massive, exciting, electri-

fying, and fun event was sponsored by ATK Sporting Goods, THANK YOU!!  

 

Wow! Thatõs Engineering -4/9/2016 9:30am ð 2:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wow! Thatõs Engineering is just around the corner!  Contact the volunteer coordinator to volunteer!!! 

 



 

WOWñThatõs Engineering 
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